
 

DRAFT MINUTES 

CONSTRUCTION BOARD OF APPEALS MEETING 

FEBRUARY 15, 2024 

 

Carwash Ordinance Board Review 

 
PH-3: Hold a public hearing and consider an ordinance amending the City of Killeen 

Code of Ordinances, Chap. 8, Art. IV, Div. 5 to require water conservation efforts by 

car wash facilities. 

 

Building Official, Mr. Abbott, and Assistant City Attorney, Mr. Wallander, presented to 

Construction Board of Appeals (CBOA) a draft ordinance amending Chapter 8 of City Code 

Ordinances to allow for the establishment of water use standards and the implementation of 

a vehicle wash facility annual certification program.  

 

Chairman Robert Mitchell opened the hearing at 1:32 p.m. 

 

With no one wishing to speak, the public hearing was closed. 

 

After some discussion, a motion was made by John Deane to recommend disapproving the 

proposed ordinance. The motion was seconded by Jim Scaff and was carried unanimously. 

 

 

 


